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This week we had the privilege of marking World Teacher’s Day 2024
on October 5th, a day dedicated to recognising the profound impact
that teachers have on shaping not just our children's futures, but
society as a whole. This year's theme, "Valuing Teacher Voices,"
reminds us of the essential role teachers play, not just in the
classroom, but in the broader context of societal change.

At Priory School, our teachers go above and beyond each day to
ensure that every child feels valued, supported, and encouraged to
reach their full potential. We know how hard they work, particularly
in a school as inclusive and diverse as ours. Whether it's supporting
children with special educational needs, creating exciting and
engaging lessons, or being that steady, guiding presence when our
students need it most, our teachers embody the very best of what
education can offer.

As we reflect on the meaning of this day, I want to personally thank
every teacher here at Priory for their unwavering commitment to our
pupils. It’s no easy task balancing the demands of the curriculum,
pupil wellbeing, and the many individual needs in our school. Yet,
day in and day out, they show up with kindness, dedication, and
determination.

If you have a moment, I encourage you to join us in recognising the
work our teachers do by sharing a note of thanks or words of
encouragement. It’s often the little things that make a big
difference, and I know they will appreciate the support from our
wonderful community.

Thank you, as always, for your continued partnership and support.
Together, we create an environment where both pupils and staff can
thrive.

This week at Priory



  

Attendance

Weekly attendance percentages - W/C 7th October

Year 1 - 96.8%
Year 2 - 95.4%
Year 3 - 95.8%
Year 4 - 94.4%
Year 5 - 96.2% 
Year 6 - 92.3%
 
Congratulations to classes 5Ofili and Plum with 100% the
highest attendance this week!

Whole School - 94.7%



Important dates:

Click here to link to the school
calendar

Click here to see term dates
for 2024-2025

Leaflets and letters:

Please click here to go to our
leaflets page on the website

and choose external providers

Sign of the week:

World Mental Health Day

https://youtu.be/k1d3aK4OV6Q

https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2022/07/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2022/07/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/term-dates/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/latest-news-and-letters-home/


Peek at the Week
Nursery— 11th October 2024 

Learning 
&

Monday 14th and Tuesday
15th October 

Thank you for all your 
donations for Young Minds on 

Hello 
Yellow day. 
We looked after our own 
wellbeing by following a 
Cosmic Yoga session. 

It was lovely to welcome our parents into 
class as part of Learning Together Week. 

Personal, Social 

Communication 

Physical Development 
We have been developing our fine motor skills this
week, using our hand-eye co-ordination to thread
pasta onto straws and to wind wool
around the sticks we have found in
the garden. We
have been
singing ‘wind the
bobbin up’ as we
worked. 

Word of the Week : friends 

Contact us: nursery@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

and sharing his Mummy with his friends on our ‘Learning Together’ days. 

Nursery rhyme of the week: ‘Wind the Bobbin up’ 

 Emotional Development 

Language Development & 

Please share this video with your child and encourage them to sing along. 

As part of our Jigsaw lesson we spent
some time talking about working
together and considering other
people’s feelings. We found different
words to describe how our friends feel if
we don’t include them in our play. 

We have been talking about how to make sure our
Nursery is a happy place for everyone to learn in. This
week we have been focusing on sharing with each
other by using ‘my turn, your turn’ when we are
playing. 

Parents’ Evening 

Child of the week: Kedar for being a kind friend, role model to our new children 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WwdxJnAA6CI 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WwdxJnAA6CI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WwdxJnAA6CI


Peek at the Week - Reception
11.10.24 

Our Learning It was so lovely to have parents in this week for Learning
Together mornings! The children absolutely loved being able
to show you their classrooms and have you join in with their
learning. Paddington class showcased their reading groups,
while Rupert class parents enjoyed a phonics lesson. Thank
you to everyone who was able to come along and take part! 

This week we started Drawing Club. This is all about 

imagnation and curiosity, and exposes pupils to a wide 
range of ambitious vocabulary. We then take turns in groups 
to demonstrate our wonderful drawing skills, with elements 
of phonics and mathematics. We started by reading Not 
Now Bernard, and next week will look at the traditional tale 
of Goldilocks. 

Communication & Language Development 

We have really enjoyed our phonics lessons this week, 
learning the sounds “e, ck, u, r”. In the home learning 
journals this week, you will find a helpful sheet to 
practice these sounds with your child. 

Phonic information for Parents here 

Maths 

We move on to a new topic this week—1, 2 & 3! It is so 

important to ensure children have a firm grasp of 
these numbers before moving onto larger numbers. 
We looked at different representations of these 
numbers (objects, numerals and verbal numbers). 

Personal, Social and Emotional Development 

This week, circle time revolved around one of our
classroom charter points—kind hands! Our PSHE
lessons always begin with a meditation to get into a
calm frame of mind. We had some lovely
conversations about why it is important to always
use kind hands, and how it can make us feel when
others do not use their kinds hands. 

When I was One 

 

Coming up: 

Parents Evening 14th and 16th October 

All About Me Art Exhibition Friday 18th October 3pm. 

Reception song of the week: 

Contact us: reception@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

Reception Stars of the Week: 

RRupert: Ezmae RPaddington: Pavnoor 

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/
https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/school-radio/articles/zhbyt39
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/school-radio/articles/zhbyt39


Important Dates / Reminders 
All reading books will be changed on a Friday.
Please make sure you child brings a book bag/
appropriate bag to take it home in. 

Parents evening is on Monday 14th and Tuesday 
15th of October. 
Homework 

Please read with your child for at least 15 minutes 
a day and record it in their reading diary. Focus

core math skill: doubling numbers within 10. 







This Week: In math, we have continued practicing
doubling numbers during our quick math starter. The
children compared groups of objects, using vocabulary
such as "greatest" and "fewest." They also practiced
ordering numbers from biggest to smallest, using a variety
of pictorial representations to help them. Follow the link
below for a song the children are enjoying 
about doubling! 
Doubles Addition Facts Song (youtube.com) 

In English this week, the children began describing the 

different seasons and used perfect sentences from our 
class text as models. Our classroom puppets introduced 
them to some new and exciting vocabulary, including 
words like "perching," "scorching," and "boiling." The 
children tried using these new words in their writing to 
describe the owl sitting in his tree on a summer’s day. 

In our afternoon sessions, we started our art unit, which 

focuses on the formal elements. We began by exploring 
different types of lines, using key terms such as "curvy," 
"straight," and "swirly." Next, we focused on tone and used 
charcoal pencils to show how shading can transition 
from light to dark. We also looked at some artwork 
created by the British artist Georgia O’Keeffe, using it as 
inspiration for our own drawings of flowers. 
Next Week’s learning: 

Math – We will be finishing our unit on place value – 
children will be recapping and consolidating different 
area of this topic. 
English – Children will be writing their own perfect 
sentences about summer and autumn. The puppets will 
be back to introduce them to more exciting vocabulary! 
Afternoon Sessions – We will be continuing our art unit 
on the formal elements; focusing on colour, shape and 
texture. 



Peek at the Week
Year 1 — 11th October 2024 

Star of the week

1Donaldson: Aiza 1Jeffers: Sienna - Rose 

Our Learning 

 

Words of the Week: little do one out there here 

Contact us: year1@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=At0quRa90rs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=At0quRa90rs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=At0quRa90rs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=At0quRa90rs
mailto:year1@prioryschool.com
mailto:year1@prioryschool.com


Peek at the Week
Year 2 — 11th October 2024 

Important Dates / Reminders Our Learning 

 2Newton: Zayan 

2Franklin: Sophia 

14.10.24/15.10.24 Parents’
Consultation evenings. 

23.10.24 Harvest Festival 
collection 

25.10.24 Non-uniform day for Christmas Market 

donations 

wc 28.10.24 Half term 

Please read with and to your child every day and 
also discuss what you are reading. 

Spellings are sent home each Friday and there will 
be a spelling quiz the following Friday. Please 
practice writing these spellings daily if possible. 

The children have logins to NumBots and Times 
Table Rockstars stuck on the inside front cover of 
their reading record. Please login to these websites 
so they can complete activities at their own pace. 

Don’t forget that your child needs to wear the 
correct PE uniform to school each Wednesday. 

Please keep your child’s reading record and reading 

book in their bag every day. 

Please send your child in with a coat or waterproof 

jacket as they will be outside in the garden for part 
of each day. 

This week, we have been learning to compare
different numbers in maths using the symbols
for greater than, less than and equal to. In
science, we have enjoyed
investigating how some
objects can change shape
and also writing our own
poems, based on the
‘Woolly Saucepan’ by
Michael Rosen, where we
found it funny to make
silly material choices! 

We have made a great start to our stories in 
English, writing in role as Vlad the flea and 
using the past tense to describe what we 
experienced during the 
Great Fire of London. 

Next week, we will be
moving on to look at
the properties of 2D
shapes in maths: How
many sides does it
have? How many
vertices? What is the
name of the shape? 

In English, we will continue with our stories, 
using lots of interesting adjectives to describe 
what we saw and heard. We will also be covering 
our first RE unit on Christianity, which will be 
looking at whether it is possible to be kind to 
everyone all of the time. 

 

Child of the Week 

Contact us: year2@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 











Peek at the Week 
The Woodlands 

Week commencing— 07.10.24 

What the Woodlands has been up to 

This week:

Woodlands children have been further exploring their new 
topics. 

In English, one group continued their work on ‘The Stone Age 

Boy’ book and focused on building up their sentence writing 
skills. The children also used a thesaurus to find synonyms for 
adjectives and verbs, to help enhance their sentences. 

Another group has continued with the ‘Rose Blanche’ book; 

using their inference skills to build more complex sentences. They 
focused on how to write about what they can see and hear. 

Both groups have done really well to try their best and show
effort. 

In Maths, we have been expanding our knowledge of number. 
Exploring different ways of making 10 and 20 by using 
dominoes, dice and Numicon to investigate. The children showed 
great enthusiasm using these practical resources. 

The children have also developed their writing of numerals in 

words and improving their counting skills. 

The afternoon We have been practicing turn– taking and 

learning to recognise different emotions. 

The children have enjoyed using fine motor skills to create 

Autumn pictures. We have also been introducing the children to 
yoga to help them regulate. 

Next week, 

In English, we are going to continue with our topics, to further 
expand our independent writing. 

In Maths, we are going to practice what we have learnt so far 

about number. 

The afternoon children will continue to build on their social 

skills and self regulation. 

Contact us: sen@prioryschool.com 01628 600300 



  

A Year 5&6 Festival Report from
Michelle and Leila in Year 5

A year 5&6 festival report from Michelle and Leila in year 5.

On Thursday the 3rd of October, we went to the Slough Town football
stadium.
When we go there we sat down and had a quick snack, and after ten
minutes, the introducer made a speech about what we would be doing. 

She told us it would be lots of fun and sent us to do lots of different football
activities. The first activity was bullseye an then we went to the next three,
we were doing football skills and events..

We then sat down for lunch together. After lunch we played 5 matches
against other slough schools. We met a player and coaches from Brentford
FC.

One of the best parts of the day was getting medals.

The bit we loved most was PLAYING FOOTBALL. 



  

Plans for the Christmas events are beginning to take shape but we’d
love some help if anyone has a bit of time and some energy. We are
planning a coffee/tea session between 2 and 3 on Thursday 24th. There
will be Jo’s amazing biscuits and a chance to chat or root through the
uniform if you’re missing any extras? Watch out for signs round the
school and come along to reception on the 24th. If you can’t join us
then but want to lend a hand, leave your details at reception and we’ll
give you a call.

Priory Friends



  

On Tuesday Miss Miller and other staff, took some wonderful Priory
students to Singh Sabha Sports Centre to try their hand at fencing.

The afternoon consisted of fun challenges, working with students from
other schools and the amazing coaches from Little Musketeers.

The children showcased many amazing skills and had fun being
introduced to a new sport.

Year 1&2 Slough School Sport
Fencing Festival



  

Young Voices Choir - Audience
Ticket Deadline

Next term, Y5 and Y6 members of the choir will be attending the amazing
Young Voices concert at the O2 Arena in London. Parents should please
note that the deadline for ordering tickets and t-shirts is 31st October, and
this needs to be done through the YV MusicRoom Shop, paying via
Credit/Debit card – I will send out a reminder of the link to relevant
parents. (Tickets are subject to availability.)

Here is a list of links to the lyric videos for children to be practising with,
and a Spotify playlist, in case anyone is having issues with the YV
MusicRoom videos. Please encourage your child to sing the songs at home
as much as possible, as no printed words will be allowed on the day and
there’s a lot to learn!! Thank you!

Try Everything
https://youtu.be/wjS6mVuIbKE?si=TcPIrBDVZ88KwqyN
Hairspray!
https://youtu.be/lx7lB-Ykf5Q?si=YfQBHkgzYsVOghOG
Little Blue
https://youtu.be/kIWRLXh_rRA?si=nLHgoop0w7_nx1I3
Birdhouse in Your Soul
https://youtu.be/Jkrguguqwe8?si=_aPyIAPzhS5d45dU
Let’s Dance!
https://youtu.be/SYXdMgcP6qQ?si=bFuRS5eVtSK2r0KC
Oceania
https://youtu.be/nW7htfjuKjY?si=Q-eu2_uRyyioTnRl
Marley Magic
https://youtu.be/ceGcje36G0Q?si=CUPmDSFJzKwe75KS
Brighter Days
https://youtu.be/oicr6YqpQPM?si=sob66y2LmkxXNkiq

https://youtu.be/wjS6mVuIbKE?si=TcPIrBDVZ88KwqyN
https://youtu.be/lx7lB-Ykf5Q?si=YfQBHkgzYsVOghOG
https://youtu.be/kIWRLXh_rRA?si=nLHgoop0w7_nx1I3
https://youtu.be/Jkrguguqwe8?si=_aPyIAPzhS5d45dU
https://youtu.be/SYXdMgcP6qQ?si=bFuRS5eVtSK2r0KC
https://youtu.be/nW7htfjuKjY?si=Q-eu2_uRyyioTnRl
https://youtu.be/ceGcje36G0Q?si=CUPmDSFJzKwe75KS
https://youtu.be/oicr6YqpQPM?si=sob66y2LmkxXNkiq


  

Readers Are Leaders
https://youtu.be/grCbcA55HtI?si=Tr6yMhwsJGGh-knu
Lean on Me
https://youtu.be/_Y74Q8RT-VU?si=wm7839ve2t7Gs8JF
Get Loud
https://youtu.be/KQ3mk0Y48G0?si=ejB1KOK-ZZU6y-3c
Pop Medley
https://youtu.be/JXqdlslg0Lc?si=3O_qmZUvUYbFLXv7
Spotify playlist link:
https://open.spotify.com/artist/39qcKoWHfI0pApSKFaoYhY?
si=hxBJYUr2TBKX8AY6xaIOZA

https://youtu.be/grCbcA55HtI?si=Tr6yMhwsJGGh-knu
https://youtu.be/_Y74Q8RT-VU?si=wm7839ve2t7Gs8JF
https://youtu.be/KQ3mk0Y48G0?si=ejB1KOK-ZZU6y-3c
https://youtu.be/JXqdlslg0Lc?si=3O_qmZUvUYbFLXv7
https://open.spotify.com/artist/39qcKoWHfI0pApSKFaoYhY?si=hxBJYUr2TBKX8AY6xaIOZA
https://open.spotify.com/artist/39qcKoWHfI0pApSKFaoYhY?si=hxBJYUr2TBKX8AY6xaIOZA


  

On Saturday 19th October, The Roald Dahl Museum and Story Centre
will be hosting the 5th annual Author in Me Literary Festival for
children. 
 
Enjoy a magical day at the Museum packed with inspirational author
sessions, fun-filled activities, interactive storytelling sessions and
creative workshops — all tailored just for kids.

With appearances from beloved children’s authors and illustrators
such as Alan Durant, this event aims to ignite the imagination and
nurture a love for reading and writing in children of all ages. Bring
your little ones for a day of joy, creativity, and literary adventure.
 
This would be a fantastic opportunity for our pupils. For more
information, visit: https://www.roalddahlmuseum.org/event/young-
voices-aim-literary-festival/
 
 

 
 

Young Voices: Author in Me Literary
Festival

https://www.roalddahlmuseum.org/event/young-voices-aim-literary-festival/
https://www.roalddahlmuseum.org/event/young-voices-aim-literary-festival/


  



  


















